
 

In the event of a sudden illness, 
accident or life threatening 
emergency, while offices are 

closed, please contact our 
priests at (217) 703-1042. 

Parish Office Hours: 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
 

Website: www.stanthony.com 
www.dio.org 

 
Phone: 217-347-7129 

 
Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 764 
 

Physical Address: 
101 E Virginia Ave 

 
High School Office: 
304 E Roadway Ave 

217-342-6969 
Mr. Greg Fearday, Principal 

 
Grade School Office: 

405 N Second St 
217-347-0419 

Mr. Cody Rincker, Principal 
 

Convent: 
3017 Sugar Mill Court 

217-536-9530 
Sr. Jane Marie Hotze, SSND 

Fr. Peter C. Harman, Pastor 
Fr. Michael Berndt, Parochial Vicar 

Deacon Joe (Pat) Emmerich 
Mrs. Carrie Koenig, Director of Operations 

Mrs. Sara Hoene, Executive Parish Secretary 
Mrs. Peggy Clough, Executive Secretary 

Mrs. Tiffiny Wrigley, Accountant 
Mrs. Mary Koester, Financial Secretary 

Mrs. Marlene McWhorter, Office Assistant 
Mrs. Liz Schmidt, Spiritual Direction, Annulment Ministry 

Ms. Regina Villafuerte, Music Director 
Mr. Kenny Thies, Technology Administrator 

Mr. Bart Willenborg, Cemetery Sexton 

Welcome 
We extend a warm welcome to all our guests and visitors 
who have joined us at today’s liturgy.  We hope that you 
feel at home here.  Please let us know if we can be of any 

assistance while you are among us. 

Sunday, April 21, 2024 
Liturgy Schedule: 
Monday thru Friday: 6:30am 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 8:30am  
Saturday: 4:30 pm 
Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:15 am & 11:00 am 
 

Live Streamed Masses:   
Saturday 4:30pm   /   Monday thru Friday at 6:30am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Saturday: 3:15 to 4:00 pm (anytime by appointment) 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 7:45 to 8:15am 

+Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki 
Bishop of the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois 



ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA PARISH EFFINGHAM, ILLINOIS 

Please submit written bulletin articles to: 
bulletin@stanthony.com or mail to Bulletin, PO Box 764, 
Effingham, IL  62401.  Articles must be in the office by 

noon Monday prior to publication. 

Please pray for Restoration of Religious 
Liberty, those who are ill, those in 
hospitals and nursing homes, those 
recovering from surgery, and all those 
serving our country and also for: 

Lidy Anderson 
Margie Apke 
Sara Bernhard 
Steve Bierman 
Dustin Borries 
Dennis Bushur 
Mary Lynn Byers 
Britney Chester 
Jim Feldhake 
Jackson Gaitros 
Avery Gardewine-  
              Braunecker 
Susan Goldstein 
Cheryl Gross 
Gina Hargis 
Mike Hartke 

Lucinda Herboth 
Norma Jean Huelsing 
Ron Kabbes 
Ingrid Kay 
Susan Keenan 
Tina Keller 
Marita Kemme 
Amy Koester 
Coleen Linde 
Jeff Linde 
Blain Loll 
Rita McMillan 
George Mette 
Roberta Meyer 
Bill Nuxoll 
Art Pike 

Cathy Polarek 
Kenneth Polarek 
Deborah Richards 
Bernie Sandschafer 
John Soucie 
Paul Will 
Art Willenborg 
Dr. Mel Willenborg 
Paul V. Willenborg 
Ann Worman 
Dan Worman 
Jerry Worman 
Richard J Worman 

 

St. Anthony Church Mass Times 
 

Mon. thru Fri - 6:30am 
Mon., Tues., Thurs. & Fri - 8:30am 

Saturday - 4:30pm 
Sunday - 7:30am & 9:15am, 11:00am 

 

Live Streamed Masses 
 

Saturday at 4:30pm 
Monday thru Friday at 6:30am 

 

Reconciliation Times 
 

Mon, Tues, Thurs. & Fri:   7:45am to 8:15am  
Saturday:  3:15pm to 4:00pm 

Child Abuse Reporting & Investigation number at 217-321-
1155 or Children & Family Services Child Abuse Hotline 

1-800-25-ABUSE. 

In the event of a sudden illness, accident or life 
threatening emergency, while offices are closed, please 

contact our priests at (217) 703-1042. 

“From the Pastor’s Desk” 
 

Dear St. Anthony Parish Family: 
 

This weekend you have heard me, from the pulpit, describing our “Securing the Future” Campaign for our St. 
Anthony Schools.  As I mentioned to you, I hope and pray that you will find this endeavor worthy of your 
sacrificial support, and that you will join me in making a pledge each of the next five years so as to help our 
families meet the sacrifice they make to send their children to our schools.  We can do nothing alone, but almost 
anything together!   We have great expectations that this campaign will exceed our goal, but we need you to make 
that happen.  I truly meant what I said, that the dollar amount is not as important as the participation amount.  This 
is because we desire that everyone find value and support of the mission of our schools.  Our world and our 
community need the young men and women our Church helps form! 
 

You have probably heard some things about the National Eucharistic Congress, which will be held in Indianapolis 
this summer, the culmination of our Eucharistic Year.  We are pleased to be invited to be one of the final 
pilgrimage spots on the route, which will bring a Eucharistic Procession from the West Coast to Indianapolis.    
This is a uniquely historical event for us!   While we are still working on the details, we do know that Effingham 
will host this pilgrimage on Thursday, July 11 and Friday, July 12.  Sacred Heart Church will host an event 
Thursday evening, and we will host an event with St. Anthony Hospital, on Friday, July 12.   Friday’s event will 
begin in the morning (8:30 or 9 a.m.) outside St. Anthony Hospital and then we will process with the Eucharist to 
St. Anthony Church for Mass.  This should be quite an event which I hope you will want to experience, so please 
mark your calendars for the morning of July 12.  Stay tuned for further information. 
 

I pray you have a blessed week! 
 

Fr. Peter Harman 

 
 
 

Join us this weekend! 
 

April 20 & 21, 2024 
 

Important information will be shared at the weekend 
Masses by Fr. Harman regarding the efforts of the 

St. Anthony Catholic Church Educational Trust 
to Secure Our Future for St. Anthony Schools. 

 

Make plans to attend Mass April 20 or 21. 

Public School Promotion & Graduation Names 
If you have a student in the public school who is being pro-
moted to high school or graduating from high school and 
would like their name on the bulletin cover, please call 
Sara at the parish office, 217-347-7129. We will need all 
information by Friday, May 3rd.  



Fourth Sunday of Easter April 21, 2024 

Mass Intentions 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Please contact our parish office at least 9 
months before your anticipated wedding date 
to begin your spiritual preparation.  The pro-
cess will begin with meeting with one of our 
Priests to set your date. One or both persons 

must be registered and actively living their faith at St. An-
thony Church for at least 1 year to celebrate their wedding 
here. All couples planning to be married at our parish must 
attend a Pre-Cana program, Natural Family Planning pro-
gram and FOCCUS evaluation.  For those who were former 
members here, they must be registered and actively living 
their faith at the  parish where they reside. The latest a 
wedding can begin is 1pm. 

 

 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 20:  
 

4:30pm Mass:  Bob & Florence Schuette 
 

Sunday, April 21: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Ray F & Josephine Nuxoll Family 
9:15am Mass: Parishioners of St. Anthony 
11:00am Mass: John Niemann Family 
 

Monday, April 22:  
 

6:30am Mass: Catherine Westendorf Anniversary;  
 Mike Passalacqua Anniversary;  
 Shirley Hermonak 
8:30am Mass: Joseph C Dietzen Anniversary 
 

Tuesday, April 23: 
 

6:30am Mass: Eleanor Mross 
8:30am Mass: Velma Grady 
 

Wednesday, April 24: 
 

6:30am Mass: Eileen Steppe 
 

Thursday, April 25: 
 

6:30am Mass: Cookie Wolters 
8:30am Mass: Mark Kenter 
 

Friday, April 26: 
 

6:30am Mass: Penny Meyer 
8:30am Mass: Fr. Ben Meyer Anniversary 
 

Saturday, April 27:  
 

4:30pm Mass:  Norbert & Dorothy Niebrugge 
 

Sunday, April 28: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Parishioners of St. Anthony 
9:15am Mass: Charles Brummer Anniversary 
11:00am Mass: Tom Bryant 

Natural Family Planning Class 
2024 Sessions:  To register, contact Kate Pruemer at 217-
821-1840 or  kpruemer@gmail.com 

 

Sat., June 15th: 10:30am-Noon at St. Anthony Church 

Our 2024 Picnic is Looking For Stand Chairpeople! 
 

Our 2024 Picnic is scheduled for the weekend of August 10
-11. We have a couple of leadership positions open for this 
year's picnic that we'd like to fill sooner than later. 
 

 Picnic Dinner: 2024 co-chair to be 2025 chair 
Big Raffle: 2024 co-chair to be 2025 chair 

 

The chairperson role for these stands should be a husband/
wife team or two friends. 
 

If you'd like to learn more or are interested in taking on 
either of these two roles for the picnic, contact one of our 
picnic chairs. 
 

Kevin & Jen Roewe at 618-553-6674 
Angie Bierman at 217-240-9740/Holly Dust at 217-821-3227 
Ashley Bierman 217-821-5877/Ashley Ludwig 217-821-9791 

August 10 & 11, 2024 

St. Anthony Treasure Sale is  
Friday, May 31st -  8am - 6pm 

Saturday, June 1st - 8am - Noon 
 

Bigger-Better-each year. 
Thanks to you! 

All proceeds benefits St. Anthony 
Schools & Teachers 

 

Save, Save, Save! 
You bring it…we’ll sell it! 

 

Please take a minute to think of what your donations will 
be for this year’s Treasure Sale.  Our advertising is most 
effective when we know in advance of larger items:  
furniture, antiques, collectibles, or any special items that 
should be included in advance advertising. Please call or 
text, as soon as possible, to tell us of such specific items.  

 

Treasures Accepted at the St. Anthony Parish Center 
Wednesday, May 29th - 11am to 7pm 

Thursday, May 30th - 8am to 4pm 
 

PLEASE KEEP DIGGING and bring 
clean clothing of all sizes in good repair, jewelry, linens, 

purses, shoes, baby items, toys, puzzles, books, CD’s, 
DVD’s, records, furniture, antiques, lamps, rugs, 

collectibles, household items & decor, small appliances, 
art, frames, bikes, sporting goods, tools, anything clean in 

good working condition and sellable. 
Please NO computers, printers, TV’s, car seats, 

outdated cribs. 
Donations from businesses, of used office items or 

merchandise, would be greatly appreciated. 
If you can give your time (any amount),  

please call or just show up. 
 

For questions or volunteer call or email our chairpersons: 
Dustin Overbeck -  

(217) 343-3541 / doverbeck@stanthony.com 
Katie Hinton -  

(618) 780-1378 / khinton@stanthony.com 
Meghan Deters -  

(618) 267-4764 / mdeters@stanthony.com 



First Saturday Mass & Devotion 
May 4, 2024 

 

Rosary - 6:10am  Mass - 6:30am 
Meditations - 7:00am - 7:15am 

 

Liturgical Ministers for April 2024 

Ministry 4:30pm 7:30am 9:15am 11:00am 
Lectors Ellen Hann Adam French Julie Wortman Tony Kemme 
      

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Cathy Bierman 
Michael Genta 
Patty McHugh 
Janet Probst 
Mary Beth Stuckey 

Sue Bushur 
Kelly McDevitt 
Kate Weber 
Shae Thoele 
Valerie Wohltman 

Mandy Henning 
Sr. Jane Hotze 
Patti Jansen 
Tom Jansen 
Anne Wilson 

Brenda Jansen 
Pete Jansen 
Lisa Lauritzen 
More Needed 

     

Servers 

Brock Goeckner 
Levi Flowers 
Adam Kowalke 
Jackson Hann 

Mike Fearday 
Elle Bierman 

Nora Brumleve 
Liam McAllaster 
Kelsi Henning 

Sydney Stephens 
Aliyah Bunton 
Nash Hoene 

      

Ushers 
 
 

Mitch Martin 
Don Niebrugge 
Mike Nosbisch 
 

Greg Bushur 
Gerald Westendorf 
More Needed 

Gene Fearday 
Joe Jansen 
Patrick Niebrugge 
Mike Wilson 

George Dallmier 
Larry Goldstein 
More Needed 

Attend the National Eucharistic 
Pilgrimage coming to cities in our 
diocese – You are invited to a once
-in-a-lifetime experience being 

called “our national Emmaus moment,” after the biblical 
passage in which Jesus walked with two of his disciples 
along the road to Emmaus. The National Eucharistic 
Pilgrimage is an unprecedented pilgrimage in which 
Catholics will pray and publicly follow Jesus in their cities 
through Eucharistic processions. The Diocese of 
Springfield in Illinois is excited to be included in one of the 
national routes July 8-12. Cities include Collinsville, Alton, 
Quincy, Girard, Springfield, Effingham, and Teutopolis. Go 
to dio.org/procession to learn more and register! 
 

Attend the National Eucharistic Congress in 
Indianapolis July 17-21 – This summer, join tens of 
thousands of passionate Catholics who will travel from 
every corner of the U.S. to experience the healing power of 
Jesus Christ, present in the holy Eucharist at the National 
Eucharistic Congress in Indianapolis. Soak in the Presence 
of Jesus alongside people of all walks of life – a vivid 
image of the universal Church. You will participate in 
beautiful liturgies, lifting your voice in prayer alongside 
world-class musicians, hear from the most influential 
Catholic speakers of our day, and make history as part of 
the first National Eucharistic Congress in nearly 100 years. 
This is the beginning of a new chapter of faith in America. 
Will you be there? Register at eucharisticcongress.org.  
 

Very limited National Eucharistic Congress tickets 
available for nearly half price - The Diocese of Springfield 
in Illinois has pre-purchased weeklong passes to the 
National Eucharistic Congress in Indianapolis this July at a 
discounted rate, and we’d like to offer the opportunity to 
the people of our diocese. 
 

Passes are $200 (a savings of $160) and can be purchased at 
https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=XebMKt. Confirmation 
of this purchase will come in an email in which you will 
receive a payment code. After you receive that payment 
code, you will then need to register for the Eucharistic 
Congress itself by going here: https://
www.eucharisticcongress.org/register. When checking out 
after clicking a “full event pass,” you will then put in your 
code during the payment option so the price becomes $0. 
Lodging, meals, and travel will need to be booked and paid 
for separately. 

Pro-Life Corner 

Everyone is welcome to attend the Deanery Prayer 
Vigil for Life to pray for the Protection of all Life at 
St Mary, Help of Christians in Green Creek on Mon-
day April 22.  Praying the rosary will begin at 6:00 
pm.  Fr. Albert Allen will be the celebrant for the 6:30 
pm mass.  The business meeting will follow in the 
parish hall.  Refreshments will be served while cur-
rent pro-life issues are discussed. 

Day of Prayer for Life – Save the Date! Please mark 
your calendars for the upcoming 50th annual Day of 
Prayer for Life to be held Wednesday, June 19th, at St 
Francis Church in Teutopolis. Eucharistic Exposition 
and Adoration will be held throughout the day. The 
Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki, Bishop of the 
Springfield Diocese, will be our honored celebrant 
and homilist at the 7:30 PM closing Mass. 

Stewardship’s Sunday Funday - May 5th at 1:00pm 
Master Gardener 

 

Gardening season is upon us.  Join us on Sunday May 5th 
at 1:00pm in the Parish Center to learn from a Master 
Gardener.  No need to register.  Just come and learn. 

CCW May Breakfast 
Happy Spring Ladies, Along with “April Showers and May 
Flowers” we have our annual May Breakfast to kick off our 
new year. I’m looking forward to seeing you. We have a 
great breakfast planned, Betty Grunloh will be giving a 
floral demonstration and we will have wonderful door 
prizes. If you have not done so, please consider turning in 
your dues. We will meet in the parish center after 9:15am 
Mass.  Please come join us. 



Those in the Military 
Please update the information of your family who is in the 
military with the parish office.  We would like to recognize 
them in our bulletin throughout the year.  Please include 
their name, rank and how they are related to you. You can 
call the parish office at 217-347-7129 or email 
bulletin@stanthony.com  

 

Baptism Class - Parents are required to 
attend a Baptism Class before their child 
is baptized. The next class will be held at 
St. Anthony’s Parish Center, Thursday, 
May 16th at 7:00pm. To register call the 
parish office at 217-347-7129. 

Sacrament of Baptism - Baptisms are cele-
brated during Mass on Saturdays & Sundays 
(not during Lent). A family must be regis-
tered & actively living their faith at St. An-
thony Church for 1 year to assure faith will be 
shared with the new born child. Godparents 

must also be registered in a Catholic parish or other Chris-
tian church & actively living their faith. A Baptism Class is 
required for all parents. We ask that both parents attend this 
class  together. Godparents are also encouraged and wel-
come to attend. For more information, please call the parish 
office. 

 

Grief Support Meetings 
are held every Tuesday 

evening at 6:15pm in the St 
Anthony Parish Center. 

St. Anthony Church & 
Schools are currently 

seeking  applications for 
the  following positions: 
 

 High School Boys 
Assistant Tennis 
Coach 

 

For a description of this 
position and for 
information on how to 
apply, visit https://
church.stanthony.com/
employment/ 



PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 
The advertisements that appear in this bulletin completely 
defray all publishing costs which the church would 
otherwise incur.  Please patronize the sponsors on the back 
of this bulletin and thank them for their kind generosity. 

Week Ending 
Apr 14, 2024 

Weekly 
Totals 

Fiscal YTD 
(Week 42 of 52) 

Last Year’s 
YTD 

Regular Church 
Support $18,402.10  $1,195,303.80  $1,160,758.37  

GOAL $27,765.00  $1,166,130.00   

Difference ($9,362.90) $29,173.80   

Diocesan 
Collections 

Week Ending 
Apr 14, 2024 

 
YTD 

 

Twining Parish in Nigeria $869.00 $37,383.00 

Catholic Times $30.00 $2,615.00 

Catholic Charities $25.55 $13,443.10 

Catholic Home Mission $0.00 $90.00 

Cemetery $821.00 $23,328.00 

Holy Land $30.00 $2,336.00 

Rice Bowl $77.96 $479.53 

Seminarians $100.00 $2,620.00 

St. Thomas Gigantic Garage Sale 
 

April 25th , 2024 - 8:00 am - 6:00 pm 
April 26th, 2024 - 8:00 am - 6:00 pm 
April 27th, 2024 - 8:00 am - 11:00 am 

 

St. Thomas Parish Center in Newton, IL 
 

Specials announced during the sale!! 
 

Acceptable donations: Gently used clothing (seasonal), 
house wares, home decor items, shoes, toys, books, 

bedding & curtains, purses, belts, backpacks and furniture 
with prior approval. 

 

Cannot accept: Undergarments, girls/ladies swimwear, 
motor oils, lawn & garden chemicals, paint, spray paint, 

lawn & garden tools, outdated electronics, printers, 
monitors, keyboards or reference book sets 

 

Drop donations off: April 22nd, 8:00 am - 6:00 pm 
& April 23rd, 8:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

All proceeds go to the St Thomas School's Technology/
Improvement Fund 

“St. Anthony Grade School admits 
students of any race, color, sex or 
national and ethnic origin to all the 
rights, privileges, programs and 
activities generally accorded or 
made available to students at the 
school.  It does not discriminate 
based on race, color, sex, or national 
and ethnic origin in the 
administration of its educational 
policies, admissions policies, 
scholarships and loan programs, and 
athletic and school administered 
programs. Our schools do reserve all 
their rights as religious entities in 
accord with the teachings of the 
Catholic Church, the protections of 
the First Amendment of the U.S. 
Constitution, and the Illinois 
Religious Freedom Restoration Act 
775 ILCS 35/.” 

 

Crisis Nursery of Effingham County will be hosting a “Stuff the Truck” event Friday, 
April 26, 2024 at Kirby Foods in Effingham from 7am until 6pm. Please consider 
stopping by to donate childcare supplies: Kids snack foods, larger sized diapers and pull-
ups, unscented baby wipes, pack n’ plays, etc.. Every item helps! Crisis Nursery of 
Effingham County provides free emergency childcare to families with children ages 0 
through 6 years. All childcare items are provided while a child is in their care. Donations 
from the community help the program successfully assist those needing their services. 
Come to the “Stuff the Truck” event to donate, learn more about Crisis Nursery, and 
support Kirby Foods Effingham. 

Volunteers Needed for Work Day at the Cross! 
The Cross at the Crossroads needs your helping hands on 
Saturday, April 27th, from 9am to Noon. We'll be 
applying mulch to the bermed areas around our statues 
and near the Welcome Center. This is a great opportunity 
for adults and jr. high and high school students (service 
hours will be given). Volunteers are encouraged to bring 
their own garden gloves, rakes, and/or shovels if 
available. Donuts will be provided. 
 

Date: Saturday, April 27 
Time: 9:00am - 12:00pm  
Location: The Cross at the Crossroads, 1900 Pike 
Avenue in Effingham, IL 
Sign Up: Please reach out to Wayne, our groundskeeper, 
at 217-821-1659 to sign up. 

Please join the St. Hildegard von Bingen Schola on 
Sunday May 5th at 3:00 pm at Sacred Heart Church, 
Effingham for their spring concert. This one hour concert 
of sacred choral music is free and open to the public. 
Beginning at 2:30 pm Ronan Bailey will perform a piano 
prelude of classical music. Come early for a good seat! 
 

2023-24 schola members are: Nora Gannaway, Joanna 
Mitchell, Norah Frost, Shae Conder, Gianna Frisbee, 
Evie Sayne, Susy Trupiano, Nora Mitchell, and Addie 
Overbeck. The students are under the direction of 
Barbara Konrad. St. Hildegard, ora pro nobis! 



St. Anthony Parish 
“Treasure Sale”  

 

Friday, May 31st - 8am to 6pm 
Saturday, June 1st - 8am to Noon 

St. Anthony Parish Center 
101 E Virginia Ave, Effingham, IL 

 

Bigger-Better-each year – Thanks to you! 
All proceeds benefits St. Anthony Schools & Teachers 

 

Save, Save, Save! 
You bring it…we’ll sell it! 

 

Gently Used Treasures Accepted 
at the St. Anthony Parish Center 

Wednesday, May 29th   11am to 7pm 
Thursday, May 30th   8am to 4pm 

 
PLEASE KEEP DIGGING and bring 

clean clothing of all sizes in good repair, jewelry, linens, purses, 
shoes, baby items, toys, puzzles, books, CD’s, DVD’s, records, 

furniture, antiques, lamps, rugs, collectibles, household items & 
decor, small appliances, art, frames, bikes, sporting goods, 

tools, anything clean in good working condition and sellable. 
Please NO computers, printers, TV’s, car seats, outdated cribs. 

Donations from businesses, of used office items or merchandise, 
would be greatly appreciated. 

If you can give your time (any amount), please call/text or email: 
 

Dustin Overbeck – (217) 343-3541 or doverbeck@stanthony.com 
Katie Hinton – (618) 780-1378 or khinton@stanthony.com 

Meghan Deters – (618) 267-4764 or mdeters@stanthony.com 
 

mailto:doverbeck@stanthony.com
mailto:khinton@stanthony.com
mailto:mdeters@stanthony.com


St. Anthony Parish 
Annual 

“Treasure Sale” 
 

Worker Bees Needed 
 

Contact:  
Dustin Overbeck – (217) 343-3541 or doverbeck@stanthony.com 

Katie Hinton – (618) 780-1378 or khinton@stanthony.com 

Meghan Deters – (618) 267-4764 or mdeters@stanthony.com 
 

Everyone’s Help is 
Welcome/Needed!!! 

 

Wednesday, May 29th – Collection & Sorting – 11am to 7pm 
Thursday, May 30th – Collection & Sorting – 8am to 4pm 

Friday, May 31st – 8am to 6pm (Sale day) 
Saturday, June 1st – 8am to Noon (Sale day) 
Saturday Cleanup – Noon to 2pm (Sale day) 

mailto:doverbeck@stanthony.com
mailto:khinton@stanthony.com
mailto:mdeters@stanthony.com
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